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SUBJECT: UPDATE TO 2013 RATE INSTRUCTIONS -- Community-Rated Carriers  

 

On April 19, 2012, OPM issued Carrier Letter 2012-13.  In Attachment I of this letter, carriers were sent Part 1 

of the 2013 Community Rated Guidelines.  OPM has updated pages 9-11 of this document.  The updated 

pages are contained in the attachment to this letter and the sections changed are highlighted in yellow.  These 

updated pages replace the pages 9-11 sent in Attachment I of Carrier Letter 2012-13. 

 

If you have any questions about these changes please contact Rebecca Kander at 202-606-0722 or at 

actuary@opm.gov. 

 

 

      Sincerely,  

       

 

   

        

     John O’Brien 

Director       

Healthcare and Insurance 
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Letter No. 2012 - 19          Date:  July 12, 2012 

 
Fee-for-service [ n/a ]     Experience-rated HMO [n/a]        Community-rated HMO  [18] 
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